
 

 

Date: July 8, 2023 
 
To: Mayor and Council 
 
Author: Lu-Ann Marentette, Drainage Superintendent 
 
RE: 9th Concession Drain – MTO Highway 3 Culvert Extension 
 
 

 

RECOMMENDED ACTION 
 
That Report provided by Dillon Consulting, dated June 10, 2024, on the 9th Concession 
Drain for the MTO Highway 3 culvert extension, under a report of an Engineer pursuant 
to Section 78(5) of the Drainage Act, BE ADOPTED. 
 

BACKGROUND 
 
On July 10, 2023, staff received a request from the Ministry of Transportation to request 
drain improvements for the Highway 3 Widening Project. 
 

DISCUSSION 
 
The engineer has provided his report dated June 10, 2024.  He is proposing to extend 
the Highway 3 culvert and realign part of the drain at the 9th Concession Road along 
with a clean-out from the 9th Concession Road upstream to South Talbot Road.  
 

FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS 
 
The project is assessed 100% to MTO at an estimated cost of $640,000.00 
 

ENVIRONMENTAL CONSIDERATIONS 
 
Report sent to ERCA for review and comments. A permit application and fee may be 
required.  
 
Department of Fisheries and Oceans self-screening report completed. 
 

CONSULTATIONS 
 

 
PREPARED BY: 
 



  
 

 

 
Lu-Ann Marentette 
Drainage Superintendent 

REVIEWED BY: 

 

Tim Del Greco P.Eng. 
Senior Manager, Capital Projects and Engineering 

 

Richard J.H. Wyma CSLA 
Director of Planning and Development 

 
 
________________________ 

John Norton 
CAO 


